
		
	
	
	

	
Curriculum	Department	Report	to	the	Board	of	Education	

June	22,	2018	
	
	
To:		Mr.	Middleton,	Superintendent	
								Ms.	Malone,	Chairperson	of	the	Board 	
								Members	of	the	Board	of	Education	
	
May	21,	2018	–	June	22,	2018	
	
Curriculum	Focus	of	the	Month:		Progress	Notes	on	CSIPs	&	CDIP	

• The	Curriculum	Department’s	monthly	focus	highlights	our	current	progress	on	the	CDIP,	Comprehensive	District	Improvement	Plan,	
along	with	each	school’s	progress	on	their	CSIP,	Comprehensive	School	Improvement	Plans	

o Each	school	submitted	their	current	progress	on	each	of	their	CSIP	Goal’s	30-60-90	Day	Plans	for	2018	
o The	Curriculum	Department	holds	quarterly	meetings	with	each	school	review	the	status	of	their	plans	&	to	provide	

feedback	&	support	for	continued	work	on	each	of	their	goals	
	
Teaching	and	Learning	Initiatives	&	Highlights	

• The	Curriculum	Department’s	work	focused	on	these	main	areas	this	month:	
• Finalized	all	state	assessment	requirements	with	Building	Assessment	Coordinators	
• The	Certified	Evaluation	Plan	was	submitted	to	KDE	on	May	10	&	resubmitted	on	June	13	following	a	few	minor	revisions	&	

we	are	waiting	for	final	approval	for	implementation	
• Planned	&	implemented	an	Admin	Retreat	Day	that	focused	on	innovation	&	technology	plans	for	the	district	
• The	Curriculum	Department	is	working	with	school	leaders	to	make	all	final	plans	for	professional	learning	that	will	occur	

from	June	2018	through	August	2018	
• Completed	&	submitted	all	of	the	EL	&	Gifted	Program	end-of-year	reports	required	for	KDE	
• Submitted	all	of	the	Science	Through	Course	Tasks	requirements	to	KDE	
• Participation	in	PBL	World	Training	with	school	leaders	

	
	
Respectfully	Submitted,	
	

Amy Gilkison  Carla Davis  Rachel Ball  
Amy	Gilkison		 	 	 Carla	Davis		 	 	 Rachel	Ball	
Assistant	Superintendent		 	 Director	of	Curriculum	 	 Curriculum	Coordinator	
Chief	Academic	Officer	 	 


